
 CITY OF PORT LAVACA 

 
COUNCIL MEETING: SEPTEMBER 8, 2025 
 
DATE: 8.30.2025 
 
TO:  HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
FROM: JODY WEAVER, INTERIM CITY MANAGER 
 
SUBJECT: RESOLUTION TO ASSIG THE CONTRACTUAL AND FINANCIAL SIGNATORIES 

FOR THE CBDG-MIT ROUND 2 CONTRACT NO. 24-065-167-F082 
 
 
Background: 
 
After a lengthy waiting period, the City finally received and executed, on 8/21/2025, GLO contract No. 
24-065-167-F082.  This is the CDBG-MIT Round 2 funding we’ve been waiting for that is planned to 
fund the following: 

• Shoreline restoration along the old Landfill at the Harbor of Refuge 
• Installation of 2 metal drainage culverts under the rail line in the Harbor of Refuge 
• Provide drainage improvements and a detention pond to address drainage issues in the area of the 

intersection of George and Half League Roads. 
 
The Resolution presented this evening is to assign the contractual and financial signatories for the 
project.  We are working on the contract language for the Administration (KSBR) and the Engineering 
(Mott McDonald and Urban Engineering) consultants and those will be brought to Council for approval 
at the earliest opportunity once the language has been approved by legal, GLO, and the parties involved. 
 
 
 


